Glasgow Satellite Squad Committee Meeting
Date: Tues 19th April 2011

Venue: Bellahouston School of Sport

In Attendance: Cliff Stevenson, Vince Fossett, Jill O’Neil, Marisa Baird, Jane Grimley, Jackie Sim, Linda Campbell, Louise Watson, Malcolm Booth

Apologies: Qiman Chen & Alison Allan

1. Minutes of the meeting on 15th March 2011 were accepted as a true record.

2. Office Bearers. There is still a need for Secretary. In light of no-one volunteering Jill is willing to continue organising the agenda providing members are willing to take the minutes at meetings. 

3. Finance. Players’ fees have been updated and most players are now paying the new rate. A few still require to update their standing orders. This is being addressed. 

4. National Squad. It is possible that some members of the National squad will be deselected in the coming months. It is hoped that should this include any players used to be part of the Satellite Squad that they could be accommodated back into the satellite squad. This would need to be done without disadvantaging any current squad members. It is not known if there will any player needing to return to the squad. Jill will try to find out if this is likely. It was felt that any player with national squad experience would be beneficial to all the other players. 

5. Fundraising. Raffle donations needed for the Demo Night on 26th April. There have been no positive responses from the supermarkets approached so far (bag packing). Squad shirts have been arranged through Yonex. They will produce a small profit for each shirt sold. An application for 2014 Community Award money has been submitted. The results are waited.
6. Talent ID Day. Jill reported that this had been very successful with over 60 children taking part. She thanked all the adults and players who had helped out. The standard was high and 40 have been invited to continue playing with the Squad and the other 20 have been directed to other badminton outlets. The only downside was that many were already heavily involved in other sports so limiting the time they have for badminton. The new players begin the week starting 9th May.

7. Yonex Demo Night. To be held on 26th April. Cliff had organised publicity. All parents are to be encouraged to take part. 

8. Summer Camp. Discount has not yet been confirmed. This will depend on the number signing up. 

9. Spring Break Training. An incident involving the coaches and the janitorial staff at Bellahouston has been reported to Community Letting and a response is awaited.

10. Summer Break. Discussion about whether to remain open throughout the summer. If so, then need some guarantee that players will turn up. No decision was made at this point. 

11. AOCB: Glasgow Life International Travel grant received. Possibility of more to follow. Glasgow Life have also provided a grant from the 2014 Legacy Fund. Cliff reported that he had sent M+S vouchers to Gabrielle and Linda in lieu of flowers. Louise asked if the possibility of funding for tournament in England was possible as this was still advertised on the website – the website will be updated.

12. Date of next meeting: Tuesday 24th May 2011 at 18.00.

